
To Whom It May Concern, 
 
I am writing to express my unwavering support for the proposed legislation aimed at 
enhancing the penalties for individuals who cause injury while operating a vehicle under 
the influence of alcohol. This issue is not just a matter of legal reform; it is a matter of 
justice, compassion, and the protection of our communities. 
 
Every year, countless lives are shattered due to the reckless actions of those who choose to 
drive under the influence. The aftermath of such decisions extends far beyond the 
immediate physical injuries; it ripples through families, friends, and entire communities. 
Victims endure not only the physical pain and suffering but also the emotional trauma that 
can last a lifetime. Families are left to navigate the overwhelming grief, anger, and 
confusion that follow these preventable tragedies. 
 
We must recognize that alcohol impairs judgment and endangers lives. When someone 
chooses to drive while intoxicated, they are not just risking their own life; they are 
jeopardizing the lives of innocent individuals who may cross their path. The consequences 
of these actions can be devastating and often irreversible. The scars left on victims and 
their families serve as a constant reminder of that fateful decision. 
 
This proposed legislation is a crucial step toward holding offenders accountable for their 
actions. By establishing stricter penalties for those who cause injury while driving under 
the influence, we send a powerful message: that our society values the sanctity of life and 
will not tolerate reckless behavior that endangers others. It is imperative that we advocate 
for stronger repercussions, not only to deter potential offenders but also to provide a sense 
of justice and closure for the victims and their families who suffer in silence. 
 
As we consider this legislation, let us remember the faces and stories of those who have 
been affected. Let us channel our collective grief into action, ensuring that no family has to 
endure the pain of losing a loved one or witnessing their suffering due to the thoughtless 
choices of others. Together, we can work towards a future where our roads are safer, and 
the lives of our citizens are protected. 
 
I urge you to support this legislation with the passion and urgency it deserves. Let us stand 
together in solidarity for the victims, their families, and the communities that have been 
forever altered by these tragic incidents. It is time for change, and it starts with us. 
 
Thank you for your time and consideration. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Kari Keller 
 


